
Ross Prenter 
Property Maintenance 

No Job Too Small 
‘Kiwi ‘Service’ 

01844 342963  0771 9309731 
 

AV Transport 
Specialist Antique Carriers 

Removals and Storage 
Caradoc, Bridge Street, Great Kimble 

01844 342618 07768 574446 
 

handbag homeopathy 

Homeopath in Training, fully insured 
and supervised, offering low cost 

homeopathic treatment in Great and 
Little Kimble, Ellesborough, 

Wendover and surrounding area.  
Safe, gentle and non-invasive 

treatment for all ages and conditions. 
For details call 07767 713655 

MaryHomeo@googlemail.com 
KY GREEN  FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

01296 482041 
Chapel of Rest, Marsh Road, Little Kimble 

Main Office29 Cambridge Street, Aylesbury  
 
Great & Little Kimble cum 
Marsh Parish Council 
We have a new member on the 
council – Donna Johnson, 
We are continuing to research 
affordable housing for the Parish – 
presently working with Paradigm 
and reviewing the position with 
Hastoe Housing. 
The Parish website is now up and 
running – visit it to find out more. 
www.kimblecouncil.org 
Our chairman, Terry Macintosh 
has sadly resigned as he and his 
family are moving out of the area 
– we wish them all well 
The Parish Clerk can be contacted 
at clerk@kimblecouncil.org 
Next Meeting:13th October, 
7.30pm in The Stewart Hall 
 
Lisa Roberts, PSCO C9234, 
is our Police Community 
Support Officer.  
07815 420573  08458 505505 
lisa.Roberts@thamesvalley.pnn.po
lice.uk 
 

Bobtails Toddler Group 
Tuesdays 10am-12noon 

Free Church Little Kimble 
 
Say NO to HIHGSPEED 
RAIL& sign the petition 
www.gopetition.com/ 
petiton/./hs2.html 

 
Wallace 

Window Cleaning 
Do you need a regular reliable 

window cleaner?   
pure water, reach and wash system 

01296 432159 or 07702 498942 
stuart@wallacepropertyservices.co.

uk 
Public liability Insurance 

Photo ID carried to prove identity 
Member of the Federation of 

Window Cleaners 
Certified by the British Window 

Academy (BWCA) 

 
Kimble & Marsh 
Neighbourhood Team 
Need a lift to medical appointments 
etc? Help to collect groceries or 
prescriptions? Make use of the 
services of the team. Can you offer 
help? Julia Northway 01844 342112 
Lesley Steptoe 01844 343378 
 

SPRINGLINE CARS 
[Risborough] Private Hire 

Airport Transfers& long distance 
Personal service  

see advert in Yellow Pages 
Networked, online & on time 

Please phone DAVID 
on 01844 274474 

 
Coombe Hill Monument 

The Monument on Coombe Hill, 
which is in memory of the 160 men 
of Buckinghamshire who lost their 
lives in the South African War, 
1899-1902, is being restored and a 
new bronze plaque installed with the 
names of those who died. At 3.30 
on Wednesday 20th October a 
short service will be held at the 
monument to mark the restoration 
and to dedicate the new plaque.  
The service will be conducted by the 
Bishop of Buckingham and the band 
of the Adjutant General’s Corps will 
play.  All are most welcome.  
 

CHRISTMAS COFFEE 
MORNING & SALE 

To be held at 
The White Cross 

Crowbrrook Road, Askett 
Monday October 25th 10-1.30 

Gift stalls, cards, raffle, bring & buy 
(cakes and produce welcome) 

entrance £1 
all proceeds to be donated to the 

NSPCC 
 

 
 

Bacon & Egg Butties 
& Table Top Sale 
In the Stewart Hall  

Saturday 30th October 
10am –1pm 

Come & enjoy a village breakfast  
If you would like to book a table or 

promote a business call  
Sue Howgate on 01844 344680 

 
Kimble& Ellesborough WI 

October 6th at 2pm Stewart Hall, 
Little Kimble.  The speaker Lorna 
MacKay will be talking about life 
behind the scenes at a Charity 
Shop.  Do join us. 
 

News from  
Great Kimble CofE School 
During the holidays work 
continued on the final phase of 
upgrading our school site  – we 
now have a small pond complete 
with dipping platform, a special 
story-telling area, more raised 
beds for growing vegetables & a 
lovely grassy area.  Many thanks 
again to all our neighbours for 
their patience during these works. 
We have welcomed 21 new 
children into Reception. We also 
welcome two new members of 
staff to our team. 
Due to the generosity of parents 
and members of the community 
we were fortunate to receive a lot 
of Tesco vouchers for schools and 
we now have a HUGE Connect 4 
for the playground. Already this 
has proved to be a wonderful 
addition. We also requested 
padded stereo headsets and we 
are now the proud owners of 15 
adjustable padded headsets all 
with volume control and all with 
easy switches for turning the 
microphone on and off.  Although 
this may not sound tremendously 
exciting it is one of those things 
that really make a difference. We 
are still awaiting an extra large 
parachute and some rugby balls 
to complete our order. All these 
wonderful extras really do improve 
the learning opportunities here at 
school. 
 
Your Village Newsletter is produced & 
delivered by volunteers.  Advertising, 
along with the welcome donations, 
helps defray costs. Cheques payable to 
‘Kimble PCC’. Sue Howgate, 01844 
344680, Bookham House, Bridge Street, 
Great Kimble, HP17 9TN. Copy deadline 
is 20th of the month  

email roger.howgate@tesco.net 
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ST NICHOLAS’ CHURCH, 
GREAT KIMBLE  

& 
ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH, 

LITTLE KIMBLE 
Rector  

The Revd Jan Henderson 
The Rectory 

28a Risborough Road,Stoke 
Mandeville, Bucks HP22 5UT 

01296 612855 
‘The Ark’ Benefice Centre,  

28 Risborough Road, Stoke 
Mandeville, 01296 615886 

Churchwardens: 
Michael Smith 01844 345887 
Julia Northway 01844 342112 

 
Wednesday Worship 
St Nicholas’ Church 

Join us at 9am for a short Act of 
Worship followed by coffee. On 
Wednesday 13th October the 
pupils, staff and parents of Great 
Kimble CofE School will join us for 
this service.  All are welcome. 
 
Mustard Seeds - A Sunday School 
for 5-11yr. olds on the 4th Sunday 
of the month between 10.30am  - 
12 noon held at Butlers Cross 
Village Hall.  Children learn about 
God through Bible stories, craft 
work, songs, games, drama and 
prayer time. For details contact Liz 
Bonner (01296 748093).  
 

 Village Lunch 
Saturday 16th October 

Stewart Hall Little Kimble 
12.30 –2.30 

Please see enclosed 
flyer for detail 

 
Prayer Chain To put a request 
for prayer contact Jean Young, 
01296 622306; Barbara Goodchild, 
01296 612342: Liz Potts 01296 
623817  Requests are confidential. 
 
The Reminiscence Group 
will meet on Thursday 21st 
October, 3pm at the Free Church. 
Come along for a chat about times 

gone by over a cup of tea. All 
Welcome                       Mary 
Tate 
 

Village Coffee Morning 
The Swan, Great Kimble   

11th October & 8th November 
Do come for a chat and catch 

up with village news  
10.30-11.45,  

For transport call  
Julia 01844 342112  

 
 

 
CHURCH SERVICES 

3rd October 
Parish Communion 
 10.45am St Nicholas’ 

***** 
10th October 

Holy Communion 
8am St Nicholas’ 

* 
Morning Worship 

10.45am St Nicholas’ 
**** 

17th October 
Holy Communion 
8am St Nicholas’ 

* 
All-Age Worship  
with Communion 

and 
Harvest Festival  

followed by tea and cakes  
in the Church 

3.30pm St Nicholas’ 
***** 

24th October 
Holy Communion 
8am St Nicholas’ 

* 
Morning Worship 

10.45am St Nicholas’ 
* 

Mustard Seeds  
(rising 5s to 11 years)  

10.30-12 noon  
Butlers Cross Village Hall 

***** 
31st October 

Holy Communion 
8am St Nicholas’ 

* 
Benefice Communion 
10.45am St Nicholas’ 

* 
Commemoration  

of the  
Faithful Departed 
3pm St Nicholas’ 

***** 
7th November 

Parish Communion 

10.45am St Nicholas’ 
All Saints Church is currently 
closed during the restoration 
work to the Wall Paintings. 
 
Gift Day St Nicholas & All 
Saints We are most grateful for 
all the donations.  Many thanks 
for you generous support. 

Churchwardens 
  

Letter from The Rectory 
Dear All, I can’t believe how 
fast the year is going by! All of 
a sudden it is Autumn and 
during October we have our 
glorious Harvest Festival 
Celebrations. November has a 
very different feel as we honour 
the memory of those who ‘for 
our tomorrow, gave their today’ 
in our Remembrance Day 
Services on November 14th. 
Thinking about the contrasts 
between these occasions I was 
struck that they have 
‘thankfulness’ in common. 
There is a story that tells of the 
thousands of children who were 
orphaned and left to starve 
during the bombing raids of 
World War II. The fortunate 
ones were rescued and placed 
in refugee camps where they 
received food and good care. 
But, many of these children 
who had lost so much could not 
sleep at night. They feared 
waking up to find themselves 
homeless again and without 
food. Nothing seemed to 
reassure them. Finally, 
someone hit upon the idea of 
giving each child a piece of 
bread to hold at bedtime. 
Holding their bread, these 
children could finally sleep in 
peace. All through the night the 
bread reminded the, ‘today I ate 
and I will eat again tomorrow.’ 
There is a beautiful and very 
simple book called ‘Sleeping 
with Bread’ written by the Linn 
family and based on this story. 
It encourages us to ask 
ourselves on a regular basis 
two questions: For what am I 
most grateful? For what am I 
least grateful? 
Prayerful people over many 
centuries have found direction 
for their days and their life by 
identifying these moments, 
maybe this could help us too 
Wishing you every blessing 

Jan Rector 
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The Welcome Club 
at The Ark - 
‘Open House’ 
10.30-12noon 

12th& 26th October 
& 9th November 

(Bring your sewing, knitting, 
crossword along & join us for 

coffee and a chat) 
* 

25th November 2.30pm 
Theatre trip to see ‘Calendar Girls’ 
at The New Waterside Theatre 
 in Aylesbury. 

* 
7th December 12.45pm 
‘Christmas Lunch’ at Weston 
Turville Golf Club Cost:  £15. 
Please contact The Ark (01296 
615886) for further details or to 
book for the trip or lunch. 
 
Little Cherubs  - A NEW free 
activity morning for parents/carers 
and their little ones (from birth to 
rising fives) meets on the 1st and 
3rd Thursday of the month, except 
during school holidays between 
9.30am - 11am.  Mums, dads, 
grandparents, Child-minders, 
babies, toddlers, pre-schoolers 
are all welcome.   
For details please contact 
Caroline Dobson (01296 431859) 
or just come along and enjoy!  
 
The Ark Youth Group - If you  
are between 11yrs and 15yrs you  
are welcome to join the group.   
Meetings are on alternative 
Fridays between 7pm - 9pm at  
The Ark.  There are refreshments  
and a tuck shop. 
 
Pastoral Care in the Benefice 
It is the aim and the privilege of 
the Pastoral Team to visit sick, 
bereaved, lonely or house bound 
members of the community.  We 
are also happy to assist with 
transport for those who are in 
need of it.  Please get in touch if 
you know of anyone who would 
value a visit and the support of the 
team, it is often the only way we 
get to hear of their needs.  
Similarly if you have an hour or 
two to spare a month and feel you 
could help with this important 
pastoral work, we would be glad to 
have you on the team. For further 
information please contact: Jan 
Henderson at The Ark (01296 
615886)  
 

As your District Councillor I do my 
best to make sure that your queries are 
followed up and that the wishes of the 
community are fully represented. Pam 
Priestley, 01844 346456  
cllrppriestley@hotmail.com 
 
Whist Drives 
Whist Drives will be held on 4th & 
18th October and 1st November 
there will be a semi-partner.  All 
welcome to these friendly evenings, 
7.30pm in the Stewart Hall (in aid of 
Stewart Hall Funds & Macmillan 
Nurses)                       Mary Tate 
 
 

THE ELECTRICAL AND 
MECHANICAL 

MAINTENANCE SERVICE LTD. 
Specialists in rewinding all types of motors: 

EIC, NIC, AC or DC. 
Phone 01844 345536 

‘Kaithmore’, Bridge Street, 
Great Kimble 

 
 

THE SWAN AT GREAT KIMBLE 
(Free House) 

Grove Lane, Great Kimble 
01844 275288 

 Lunches, variety of Evening Meals 
 Cask-conditioned & traditional ales 
 Bed & Breakfast accommodation. 
 Families welcome 
 

S WEBB 
CHIMNEY SERVICES 

Brush & Vac Sweeping 
Cowls & Bird-Guards fitted 
Clean – Prompt - Reliable  

Call Simon on 01844 343726 
07936 791833 

 
Looking for the best start for your 
child’s education? Visit Great Kimble 
C of E Infant School, where all children 
are welcomed into a caring, Christian 
community. In our small school every 
child matters, and is valued for their 
individuality. We embrace children 
from all cultures and faiths, fostering 
kindness, empathy for others, tolerance, 
a clear understanding of right and 
wrong, whilst together sharing the joy 
of learning. Phone Gillian Harrington, 
Headteacher, 01844 346189 
 
 

Jc Landscapes 
Est 2002 

Jerry Chilton 
All Garden & Tree Work Services 

Domestic &Commercial Contractors 
Fully Insured & Free Estimates 

Direct (07883) 788791 
 

J.B.TREE SERVICES 
ALL TREE WORK & STUMP 
GRINDING UNDERATAKEN 

01844  21 7989  07771 784090 
01296 612422 

www.jbtreeservices.co.uk 
 

The Bernard Arms 
Great Kimble 

 
REAL ALES, COLD BEER, 

            & GOOD FOOD! 
Closed Mondays 

Open - Tuesday - Friday 
12-3pm & 5pm-Close 

ALL DAY SATURDAY 12 – 11pm 
SUNDAY 12-4pm 

Sunday: Traditional Roasts & 
 Summer Menu served till 4pm 

Bank Holidays Food served 12-4pm 
***** 

We Cater for Private 
Functions 

Bookings: O1844 346172 
***** 

STEAK SPECIAL 
Tuesday to Thursday evenings 

(5-9pm) 
Char-Grilled Fillet with Chips, 
Fried Mushrooms, Tomato & 

Onion Rings only £12.95 
(October) 

***** 
3 COURSE MENU & WINE 
Enjoy any item off our new 

menu plus a bottle of wine for  
£50 a couple! 
Saturdays  

16th, 23rd & 30th October 
Applicable to prior bookings 

only 
***** 

BOOKINGS OPEN  
CHRISTMAS DAY £45pp 
CHRISTMAS PARTIES 

£14.95/£17.95  
NEW YEAR’S EVE 

 
Hire of Chairs!  
Chairs for hire in return for a 
donation to The Friends of Kimble 
Churches. 

Stuart Watson 01844 347601 
 

The Stewart Hall  
Your Village Hall  

How about joining the committee 
who run your local village hall? 
We are currently in need of both a  
secretary and a treasurer.   
Call Sue Howgate 01844 344680 
for more details 

 
AYLESBURY K.N.I.T. CLUB 
(knitting for needy infants and tots) 

Any donations of knitting wool would be 
gratefully accepted, from large amounts to 
oddments, we can use it all.  Can collect. 

Knitters also welcome. 
Gwen Nicosia 01844 343474 

 
Ladymede School 

Little Kimble 
     Celebrating our  

70th Anniversary Year 
Boys & girls aged 3 –11 

* 
Excellent Nursery  
for 3 – 4 year olds 

* 
Wrap-around care 
7.45am – 6.30pm 

A warm welcome to children 
joining Year 3 from first schools 

Excellent education opportunities 
* 

Tel: 01844 346154 
office@ladymede.com 

 
Bucks County Council: 

Concerns regarding County Council 
issues? Please let me know and I will 

do what I can to help. Paul Rogerson, 
County Councillor, 01494 48831. 

 
REFLEXOLOGY BY HELEN  

Reflexology is a natural non-
invasive therapy which supports 
the body's own renewing and 
regenerative process using 
pressure points on the feet, easing 
tension, reducing inflammation, 
fertility or health issues; Why not 
give it a try! 

Please contact Helen Duffell on 
01844 344000 or 07836 208947 or 

www.reflexologybyhelen.com 
 
The Stewart Hall is available for hire, 
for regular bookings or one-off events 

Booking Secretary 07710 497648 
kimblestewarthall@hotmail.co.
uk 

CJ PRICE 
Quality interior & exterior decorating. 

All domestic & commercial work 
undertaken. 

References available - Free estimates. 
01844 344858  07050 114781 

KIMBLE & 
ELLESBOROUGH 
HORTICULTURAL 

SOCIETY 
***** 

AUTUMN SHOW 
Entries and the number of 
exhibitors were slightly fewer 
than last year.  There were 156 
exhibits on the benches 
provided by 25 exhibitors.  The 
flower judge described some of 
the chrysanthemum exhibits as 
worthy of winning in a national 
show.  The Stewart Hall looked 
a picture for the large number of 
visitors who attended during the 
afternoon.  It was pleasing to 
have some new exhibitors who 
were successful. 
David Ridgway won the 
Champion Challenge Cup, for 
the most points in the show.  
Joe Ratlidge won the Greenway 
Dahlia Cup, for the most points 
in the dahlia classes, and the 
Tilbury Cup, for the most points 
in the flower classes.  New 
member Ronald White won the 
Chrysanthemum Trophy, for 
most points in the 
chrysanthemum classes, in a 
very closely fought section.  
John Marshall exhibited the 
Best in Show with his three 
vases of chrysanthemums.  
Brian Butler exhibited the most 
meritorious vegetable exhibit, a 
brace of marrows, and was 
awarded the National Vegetable 
Society Medal, and he had the 
best Chairman’s choice, a 
pelargonium grown from a small 
plant provided to members in 
May. 

***** 
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS 
A Year in My Garden:  
5th October  The Society’s 
Tony Young will tell us about a 
year in his garden, Homelands, 
which is open under the 
National Gardens Scheme.  
This chalk garden has a great 
variety of plants and is 
beautifully structured. 
Our monthly meetings are held at 8 
pm in the Stewart Hall.  Visitors are 
always welcome free of charge.  
For more information, please ring 
Tessa Madden on 01296 612648 or 
ask any Committee member at one 
of the meetings.  You can also visit 
our website at 
www.bucksinfo.net/kehs 
 

Team Willows 
Holiday and Doggie Day Care 

boarding in our home 
while on holiday or a day out  
you can relax knowing that 

 your dog is well looked after. 
Licensed and Insured 

Call Karen  
 01296 612627 or 07976786757 

Located in Marsh 
 
 

Hayley Chivers  
Health & Beauty 

Fully Qualified & insured Mobile 
Beauty Therapist 

Crystal Clear 
Microdermabrasion Facials–

Thread Veins-Skin Tag, mole, 
wart removal – Threading – 

Waxing ST TROPEZ Tanning- 
Tinting – Hopi Ear Candles – 

Aromatherapy - Swedish 
Massage – Le Stone Therapy- 
Indian Head Massage – Reiki 

Healing – Manicures - 
Pedicures – Tinting- Eyelash 
Extensions - False Lashes - 

Eyelash Perming - Ear Piercing 
– Nail Enhancements -Tooth 

Fairy Gems – Natural Elements 
Facials 

Gift Vouchers available in 
denominations of  
£25   £50   £100                 
07517 205606 

www.hayleychivers.co.uk 
 

 
 

Vale Shavings 
Dust extracted, all season animal 

bedding 

 
Dust free 

Completely natural 
Deep and resilient 

Comfortable and protective 
Long lasting 
Easy to use 

Great value for money 
 

UK sourced soft wood shavings 
 

Local collection/delivery 
available 

 
Stock up now ready for winter! 

Call us today  

01844 273042  
www.valeshavings.co.uk  
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